ECIA Board of Directors Meeting April 26, 2021 President's Report

Change in COVID 19 status

- Santa Fe County is now Turqoise
- Allows groups of up to 150 people
- Dog park, tennis, pickleball, basketball courts and playgrounds open
- Masks and social distancing required

Annual Report Distribution

- A 2020 Annual Report was mailed to every resident in Eldorado, a total of 2776 copies.
- Residents whose 2021 Assessment was cleared and posted to their account by March 1 and therefore considered a Member in Good Standing, also received a ballot and quorum proxy. This accounted for 2319 lot owners an increase of 5% of lot owners over last year's mailing.
- This year there was a purposeful recommended due date of February 15th so that checks and credit payments could clear in a timely fashion.
- Perhaps the ability to pay assessments on-site and encouraging an earlier payment due date supported more voter eligibility.
- And a reminder, if a resident owns more than one lot, they received a report and voting materials [assuming they are MIGS] for each lot; example: if a resident owns 3 lots, they would receive 3 reports and 3 ballots/quorum proxies.
- Thanks to Bette Knight for her editing and proofreading assistance.

Earth Day Celebration

- A Santa Fe County sponsored event will take place Saturday, May 15 from 9 AM to 5 PM at the Max Coll Community Center
- County hopes that ECIA individuals and/groups will adopt or dedicate one or more of the drought tolerant pollinator plantings
- County will provide signage for the plant as long as the group or individual maintain it [watering, etc.]
- COVID 19 restrictions will apply: masks are required and social distancing will be maintained by scheduling volunteers in 1 ½ hours sessions.
- Participants should bring a hat, work gloves and water bottle; restrooms will be available.
- Please look for more details about this event in the May VISTAS and on eblasts and marquees.

July 4th Community Celebration

- Staff and the Board are looking forward to a July 4th event with guarded optimism
- Please complete the July 4th Survey that is on the ECIA Home Page and on eblasts
- Anyone interested in helping plan, please contact Ciera at the ECIA office

50th Anniversary Event

- Looking for volunteers to form a planning committee
- Pam Henline is leading an effort to have historical photos and maps framed for display at the Community Center. If you have any such material or are interested in helping, please contact her.
- Opportunities for various Committee-based events are also being considered.
- There will be a budget for the event.

Annual Meeting

- To be held Monday, May 3 at 6:30 PM on the Community Center patio.
- Guest speakers include Hank Hughes and Justin Scott, CEO HOAMCO
- Door prizes and dessert will be available to people on-site.
- Seating will reflect social distancing and masks will be required.
- Election results and Volunteer of the Year will be announced.
- The presentation will be ZOOMed but with limited participation.